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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—August 2024 

To our dear supporters and readers,  

Grace, mercy, and peace from God our Father and Jesus Christ our Lord. (First 

Timothy 1:2) 

We are delighted to share that the video lessons for the book of Second Thessalonians 

have been completed and uploaded to the Chinese Bible School website. You are 

warmly invited to access and share these lessons through the following links:  

Traditional Chinese: chinesebibleschool.org/courses/second-thessalonians-traditional/ 

Simplified Chinese: chinesebibleschool.org/courses/second-thessalonians-simplified/ 

We will begin recording the next video lessons, covering the book of First Timothy, 

in late October. The manuscripts for these 12 lessons are currently undergoing a 

thorough review and revision. I am deeply grateful to my wife, Yolanda, for her 

tireless reviews and critiques. From a student’s perspective, she ensures that the 

thoughts transition smoothly from one verse to the next, and from one section to the 

next, so that the students can better understand the Bible’s message and how we can 

apply it to our lives.  

The work of the Chinese Bible School is truly a team effort. While the First Timothy 

manuscripts are under review, the manuscripts for six lessons on Second Timothy 

have already been completed. These study materials are also being used in our 

weekly Zoom Bible study. A group of about 20 to 25 members from China, Taiwan, 

and Malaysia continues to gather every Thursday evening via Zoom to study God’s 

word. I am thankful for these steadfast brethren and their commitment to learning.   

As mentioned in our last newsletter, another Zoom Bible study group in China 

continues to meet every Saturday morning at 5 a.m. to study God’s word. About sixty 

people regularly attend. They have completed the study of the six lessons of “Getting 

to Know Your Bible” and are now studying “Why Did My Savior Have to Die?” by 

Wayne Jackson. This course provides a comprehensive study of our Savior Jesus 

Christ—before His incarnation, after His incarnation, and His ascension to heaven. 

The attendees appreciate the systematic study and have gained a deeper 

understanding of why our Savior had to die on our behalf.  

We were honored to attend the 65th wedding anniversary celebration of sister Betty 

and brother Frank Parker in Sebring, Florida, on August 18. Their marriage is a 

beautiful testimony of enduring love and faithfulness, not only to each other but also 

as devoted soldiers of Christ. It was a joy to reunite with them, especially since our 

last meeting in 2015, when I was serving as full-time minister in Taipei, Taiwan. The 

Parkers' faithfulness and love for the Lord continue to shine brightly, and we thank 

God for the privilege of knowing and working alongside such dedicated servants of 

Christ. 
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